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CPBG JV 

By email:  

 
STRATEGIC ENVIRONMENTAL 

AND ENGINEERING CONSULTING 

 
www.seec.com.au 

our reference: 21000264-ESCR-04-06-20230628 

your reference: 

 

28 June 2023 
 

 

 

CC:  

Dear , 

Soil Conservationist Inspection of Erosion and Sediment Controls; 
Various Sites, Airport Metro SBT; 29 May and 9 June 2023 

 
 

On 29 May and 9 June 2023 I conducted an independent site inspection and audit of 
the erosion and sediment control measures across CPBG JV’s Airport Metro SBT 
Project sites. During these inspections I was accompanied at various times by the 
Supervisors and environmental coordinators/advisors. 

 

Two reports were issued to CPBG JV staff, one for each of the above 
inspection/audit dates. 

 
This report serves as a consolidation of those initial two reports. This report was 
prepared to address the requirements for an audit of erosion and sediment control 
measures across the site, in accordance with a Direction Notice issued by the NSW 
Department of Planning and Environment (DPE) (DPE reference: SSI-10051, issued 5 
June 2023). 

 

In completing the audit and preparing this report, I undertook the following: 
 

• An inspection of all active sites associated with CPBG JV’s works on SSI- 

10051. 
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• An assessment of the adequacy of erosion and sediment control measures at 

each site, having regard to Approval Conditions E127 to E129 of SSI-10051 

and the approved Soil and Water Management Plan. 

• A comprehensive summary of recommendations for rectification, 

improvement, maintenance or repair where deficiencies were identified in the 

erosion and sediment control measures. 

• Provision of positive feedback, where I believed measures warranted such 

feedback. 

• Inclusion of suggested timings/priorities for closing out or implementing any 

recommendations, which were considerate of the weather forecast at the time 

of making those recommendations, and the relative risk of non-compliance 

with relevant Approval Conditions. 

Overall, erosion and sediment control is mostly well-managed across the sites 
inspected/audited. Most of the issues I identified were relatively minor. However, I 
noted some high priority items at Orchard Hills that require more urgent attention. I 
also noted that, if significant rainfall was to be forecast, a number of actions and 
recommendations would become more urgent to address concerns regarding erosion 
and sediment control (in particular, clean and dirty water management) at the 
Aerotropolis site. 

 
I am aware that there were concerns raised earlier this year regarding mud tracking 
at St Marys. These appear to have been addressed well, and I commend CPBG JV for 
their efforts on that issue. 

 
The following table provides details of my recommendations/actions for ongoing 
compliance with Approval Conditions E127 to E129 of SSI-10051 and the approved 
Soil and Water Management Plan, along with some positive feedback as well. 

 
Note that, the weather forecast at the time of undertaking this audit was taken into 
account when making recommendations in this report, and when assigning 
priorities to each recommendation. 
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If you would like to discuss any aspect of this report, please feel free to contact me 
on  or . 

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




